
From: Roy Foster

Sent: 07 June 2023 16:05 

To: Planning Planning 

Subject: application reference number 2022/3853/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and 
may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to 
take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been 
reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 
extra vigilance is required. 
 
Dear Planning Officers, 
 
A a resident in Camden since 1981, and someone who greatly values the unique 
community spirit of the area as well as its eighteenth- and nineteenth-century 
architectural inheritance, some of it imaginatively repurposed, may I object in the 
strongest possible terms to the planning application for a Ferrris Wheel (no. 
2022/3853P)? This pointless  addition would not only be an ugly and unnecessary 
addition to the skyline, and an inappropriate addition to the Regent’s Canal area 
which is listed and deserves protection; it would bring the Market area further 
downhill into a repository of litter, mess, aimless drifters and general scruffiness. The 
argument that this would enhance the area as a tourist destination holds no water at 
all; and it would be an unwarrantable intrusion into  an intensely residential area with 
many families living in flats and houses around, whose lives would be interfered with 
by this unlovely and anti-social addition. Please, in the interests of all residents and 
the traditions and atmosphere of Camden, rerject this unacceptable application. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Roy Foster 


